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Mount Vernon, 9/25/22 
 
From: 
Axel Ebermann, Resident of Mount Vernon 
 
Dear Public Officials, 
 
In your referral package for the City Council Committee Meeting on September 26, are two 
items (Recording at City Hall and Safety Glass for the Clerk’s and Registrar’s Office) that I would 
like to address because they continue an unfortunate trend at Mount Vernon City Hall: 
 
Restriction of access and transparency in a public space. 
 
Let me share the experience of a Mount Vernon resident when going to City Hall during 
business hours. 
 
The Entrance 
As a so-called visitor, you are not allowed to enter through the main entrance into the beautiful 
lobby, you are directed to the dingy back entrance. This already makes clear that as a resident 
you are a second-class citizen. Employees and other dignitaries can still enter through the front 
door. This was not always like this. When did this policy change, and is there a valid reason for 
it? 
 
The Interrogation 
Once inside you are accosted by a uniformed Mount Vernon Police Officer who wants to know 
every detail of why you are going to City Hall:  
 

- Your name  
- Which department you want to go to 
- Who you are going to visit 
- The exact nature of your visit 

 
This is entirely unreasonable. As a Mount Vernon resident and taxpayer, I should not have to 
subjugate to an interrogation by a uniformed and armed police officer just to be allowed to 
enter a public space, such as City Hall. Residents may not be comfortable discussing the reason 
for their visit with the police officer. It certainly does not help that the officers in this position 
tend to be condescending and abrasive. Again, it was not always like that. What happened? 
 
Recording at City Hall 
The City Clerk proposes prohibiting all audio and video recording at City Hall except during 
public meetings. Considering that City Hall is a public space this seems excessive and 
unreasonable. The fact that city hall employees may dislike this kind of activity is not a valid 
enough argument to restrict recording at City Hall wholesale. Charging residents with 
trespassing while recording at City Hall seems excessive and hostile. 
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Most activities performed at City Hall constitute ‘public service’. Government should by default 
be as transparent and accessible as possible. If employees at City Hall are uncomfortable with 
the ‘public’ portion of ‘public service’ they may be better suited for a different line of work. 
Just to clarify: Of course, there need to be certain restrictions on what can be recorded at city 
hall. However, this should be addressed in a nuanced fashion, not in this draconic, wholesale 
fashion. 
 
Safety Glass for the Clerk’s and Registrar’s Office 
This would be another element that would signal to the public that they are unwelcome. What 
specific threats do the employees of those offices face that they would need to be behind 
safety glass while conducting business? There are already plexiglass barriers for Covid safety. 
When was the last time an employee of those offices was injured in the line of duty? Is there a 
real threat – or do certain staff members just prefer to be physically separated from the public 
they serve? 
In the latter case, the funds should ideally not be used for safety glass barriers but for education 
sessions on customer service. 
 
RSVP Requests for Public Hearings 
Another new unfortunate development is that residents are being asked to RSVP for public 
events. The recent hearing on the formation of a Civilian Complaint Review Board (CCRB) is one 
example of that (see attachment). 
The public should never have to RSVP to attend a public hearing. I know the clerk’s office stated 
that they wanted to gauge attendance, but that was not clarified anywhere on the flyer and 
would still not make the RSVP request for a public hearing appropriate. 
 
The Larger Picture 
All of these measures combined, paint a picture that public access and transparency are being 
restricted at City Hall, and that residents are made to feel unwelcome and treated as second-
class citizens, who can only address officials through bulletproof glass. 
I sincerely hope that you consider the above points and focus on making City Hall a welcoming 
and inclusive public space for residents and the greater public. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Best 
 
Axel Ebermann 
 
 










